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April 30, 2024 
 
 
Kelly Echeverria  
Washoe County Emergency Management   
5195 Spectrum Blvd  
Reno, NV 89509      
 
RE:  Federal Fiscal Year 2022 State Homeland Security Program Grant Award – EMW-2022-
SS-00019-S01 UEI # DCJLHJL4WQ94 
 
Dear Kelly Echeverria:       
 
The Office of the Military, Division of Emergency Management is pleased to enclose a Federal 
Fiscal Year 2022, State Homeland Security Program (SHSP) grant award in the amount of 
$6,288.08 for the Washoe County Departments COOPs Project. 
 
The grant performance period is September 1, 2022 - January 30, 2025.  The grant performance 
period is a condition of this grant award and is recognized to have been extended by the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency.  All grant expenditures and reporting must be completed by the 
end of the grant performance period to receive reimbursement. 
 
The grant award package includes the grant award, approved budget, investment justifications, 
assurances and reobligation guidelines.  Please be aware that any modifications to the approved 
budget will require approval in advance from this division through a “project change request” 
form.  The assurances, along with the grant award documents, have been updated for the FFY 2022 
grant cycle.  Please review these documents carefully to ensure compliance. 
 
Please sign the original award and assurances and return the original grant award and the signed 
assurances to the Nevada Division of Emergency Management, 2478 Fairview Drive, Carson City, 
Nevada, 89701.  Please retain the confirmation copy, budget and a copy of the assurances for your 
records. 
 
If you have any questions, or if we can be of assistance with the administration of this grant, please 
contact the Homeland Security Grant Section, Nevada Division of Emergency Management, at 
(775) 687-0300. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
David W. Fogerson, Chief 
Office of the Military, Division of Emergency Management 
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